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	COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

P = Present, A = Absent, R = Regrets



	
	Name:
	Representing:
	Sector:

	P
	Randy Benson
	Kelowna Gospel Mission
	Chair

	  R
	Liz Talbot
	NOW Canada
	Housing / Shelter

	R
	Beth Flynn
	Ministry of Children & Family Development
	Provincial Government / Youth

	R
	Cam Martin
	Ki-Low-Na Friendship Centre
	Aboriginal

	R
	Phil Bond
	UBC Okanagan
	Education

	P
	John Yarshenko
	Interior Health Association
	Provincial Government

	P
	Mike Gawliuk
	CMHA
	Mental Health/Housing

	R
	Don Richmond
	Evangel  Church
	Faith

	P
	Avril Paice
	United Way
	Vice Chair/Community / Funder

	P
	Teresa Bowers
	Criminal Justice
	Corrections

	P
	Maribeth Friesen
	Brain Trust Canada Association
	Rehabilitation

	P
	Diane Entwistle
	Okanagan Boys & Girls Clubs
	Front Line Youth

	P
	Ellen Boelcke
	KCR
	Volunteerism

	R
	Sheilah Findlay
	BC Housing
	Provincial Government / Housing

	P
	Louise Roberts
	City of Kelowna  
	Municipal Government

	Non-Voting Members

	  P
	Cheryl Miller
	Central Okanagan Foundation
	Foundation / Funder

	  P
	Mia Burgess
	Central Okanagan Foundation
	Foundation / Funder

	P
	Wayne Ackerman
	Service Canada
	Federal Government

	A
	Lisa McHaffie
	Service Canada
	Federal Government

	GUEST

	P
	Phillip Snyman
	Interior Health Association-ACT Team Manager 

	
	
	


MINUTES DISTRIBUTION

· CAB-H Members, Ron Cannan, MP
Meeting called to order at 10:15 am
	AGENDA ITEM
	  ACTION



	1. Welcome to new members and guests and Introductions – Randy Benson
	

	
	

	2. Approval of March, 19, 2015 Agenda and January 15, 2015 Minutes  – Randy Benson
	Louise Motioned
Avril seconded

	
	

	3. Assertive Community Treatment (ACT) Team - Philip Snyman -ACT Manager
	Update

	Philip Snyman, Manager of the ACT Team for Kelowna and Kamloops attended the meeting to provide an update about the ACT Team in Kelowna.  
The Kelowna ACT Team is the 23rd Team in B.C. ACT is a 24-7 program that provides high intensity interventions to people suffering from severe mental illness and/or addiction. These individuals find it difficult to access mainstream mental health and addiction services. ACT is not mandated to only accept homeless individuals; however, individuals who experiences severe mental illness and addiction often find themselves homeless. There is clear evidence that indicates the ACT Team alleviates hospital use, time spent in jail and helps clients obtain employment. 
The ACT Team is trans-disciplinary and each member accepts 1-8 clients. The team is comprised of support workers, social workers, alcohol and drug counselors, peer support workers and vocational rehab workers. Kelowna is looking at adding a psychiatrist. ACT will endeavour to partner with community stakeholders, such as the RCMP. 

High fidelity to the ACT model is desirable for achieving success. The ACT Team currently has 10 clients. 80% of clients accepted by the ACT Team should align very closely with the ACT intake criteria. ACT will be strategic about which clients they take on. 
The ACT Team is focused on helping clients obtain a good quality of life and attain/maintain a stable and independent living environment. The ACT Team also provides crisis support and mediates landlord/client problems that arise. 
The ACT Team visited Victoria and Vancouver. These cities have adapted their ACT Teams to meet the needs of their communities. 

ACT plans to create an Advisory Committee that can inform and provide feedback to the ACT Team. The committee is currently being developed and would include community stakeholders. 

ACT has access to money that can be used toward landlord engagement and intends to issue a solicitation for proposals around April, 2016. 

ACT plans to have Team Lead Lisa attend community meetings, such as Partners In Community Collaboration. ACT aims to receive referrals though community interactions with workers, rather than through a referral form process, as such a process has the potential to create backlogs and long wait lists. ACT does not want to create long wait lists.
The ACT Team is collaborating on a Housing First Project with ASK Wellness in Kamloops. ASK Wellness was approved for HPS funding. They will secure 20 scattered site units. ASK will hold the initial landlord tenancy agreement for 6 months and will then transfer the agreement to the client after the initial 6 month period. ASK will be responsible for landlord/tenant communication and dispute resolution/mediation. The ACT Team will provide clinical and crisis services to clients. 

	

	4. Update from the National Workshop on the Coordinated Point in Time (PiT) Count-Maribeth/Mia
	Diane motioned
John seconded

	Maribeth attended the Winnipeg National Workshop on the Coordinated Point in Time Count on May 1, 2015. Maribeth advised that the workshop was worthwhile and the presentations were informative.

Maribeth advised that the PiT Count documents from Canada are prescriptive, well organized and the documents will walk us through how to conduct the count. 

Data for the PiT will be uploaded into HIFIS and can be compared to other communities across Canada. A few representatives from other cities indicated to Maribeth that they will not be participating. Many organizations did not like the idea of conducting a count in the month of January. 

The PiT Count targets street homelessness and shelter use for data collection. 

Stephen Gaetz advised that the Canadian Observatory on homelessness is willing to assist communities with collating data. 

Mia advised that Kelowna is eligible for $25,000-$35,000 to hire a PiT Coordinator, a PiT Assistant Coordinator and a Data Mgmt and Analysis Coordinator. The PiT Count will cover other related activities as well.
In order to participate in the Canada PiT Count, Communities must meet the 8 Core Standards outlined by Canada. The Community Entity must submit a letter of interest to Canada in order to receive the funding. 
Mandatory Requirements for letter of interest:

1. A letter of acknowledgement describing that your community understands the requirements of the project, commits to meeting the deliverables of the project, and recognizes the importance of community involvement. 

2. A signed budget proposal that respect the funding limit of $XXXX and eligible expenditures (See Annex C)

3. Letter(s) of Support from the community. For example, a letter of support from the CAB and Aboriginal CAB (if applicable); and, if the applicant is not the City, Municipality or Regional District, a letter of support from the City, Municipality or Regional District is required to ensure community support, and to establish community cooperation. 

Mia reminded the CAB-H that we planned to conduct a PiT Count in 2016 (as previously discussed) however, if we do not participate in the Canada PiT Count, we will need to complete the count without any additional funding. There is no funding allocated for data collection in the Community Plan.  

Diane motioned that we apply for the PiT Count funding from Canada and complete the January, 2016 count.  John seconded. 


	

	5. CFP- Housing First (HF) Readiness-Mia
	Update

	Mia reminded the CAB-H that the next CFP needs to yield good HF applications, as all of the money needs to be directed towards Priority 1 activities. Mia reminded the CAB-H that HF readiness is an eligible activity under Priority 1. 

Mia advised that the CE would like to know what type of HF project the community needs.  Mia advised the CAB-H that we could put together a working group that can present what type of HF project the community needs. The example could be used as an example in the info session for the next CFP.

Cheryl asked the CAB-H “do you want the CE to put together a group to discuss what type of project we would like the see for the next CFP?” 

Mike advised that he thinks various organizations are doing housing placements and but the community needs to be more coordinated before HF is put into place. 

Randy asked if we can ask for one type of project in the CFP or would that be too prescriptive? 

Cheryl advised that the CFP is not the place to be so prescriptive but that examples of what projects the CAB-H would like to see would be beneficial for the info session. 

Mia explained that if the CAB-H can advise what they would like to see in a project she can present it at the CFP info session. She also advised she will be explaining and defining what partnership and collaboration is at the info session and in the CFP. 

Randy advised that the final decision is up to the CE and the CE can decide if they think they need to put a working group together. 


	

	6. Adjournment – Randy Benson
	

	NEXT MEETING:

Okanagan Boys and Girls Clubs: 1633 Richter St

Thursday, July 16, 2015

10:00am - 12:00pm
	

	
	


